
 

 

MINUTES 
 

Demolition Review Committee 
Meeting 08/22/2022 
 
D. Choate called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. at the Rye Town Hall. 
Present were: David Choate, Elizabeth Sanborn, Frank Lagana, Jay Longtin 
 
Purpose: Request for demolition of 588 Wallis Road and 6 Oak Avenue. 
 
588 Wallis Rd.: 
J. Longtin made a motion that the house is neither architecturally important nor historically sig-
nificant. 
F. Lagana 2nd 
Unanimous vote in favor. 
D. Choate will notify the Building Inspector that the Committee recommends that the Demolition 
Permit be issued. 
 
6 Oak Avenue: 
E. Sanborn made a motion that the house is neither architecturally important nor of historical 
significance. 
J. Longtin 2nd. 
Unanimous vote in favor 
D. Choate will notify the Building Inspector that the Committee recommends that the Demolition 
Permit be issued. 
 
New Business:  1627 Ocean Blvd.  No one has seen it other than Jay and David.  We post-
poned discussion until the other members of the Committee can drive by it.  At the next meet-
ing, we’ll evaluate whether we would like the owner to come to the meeting or if we need to 
have a walk-through before making a recommendation to the Building Inspector.  The next 
meeting was scheduled for Monday, August 29, 4:00 PM, at Town Hall and this application will 
be noticed by Janice Ireland. 
 
E. Sanborn moved to adjourn and F. Lagana seconded the motion. 
Unanimous approval. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:52 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Elizabeth Sanborn 


